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What a week to end the Spring Term.  I had a blast for my birthday and everyone made it so 

special.  A big thank you once again.  This coincided with the Sponsored Bounce organised by 

Tania, which raised £1688.  Well done all of you.  See below for a barge update!  Have a great 

Easter Holiday and I look forward to seeing you all fresh and relaxed on Wednesday 19th 

April.  Robin 
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Stars of the Week 

 
 

 

Dragonflies –Bertina and Rabah   
Butterflies – Kai and Berta  

 
Grasshoppers – Edith & Aron  
Beetles – Athena & Mikhael  

 
Bats – James and Orela  

Squirrels – Jonathan & Raphael  
 

Hedgehogs – Naima and Jamal  
Foxes – Aadam & Ella  

 
Blackbirds – Edmond & Amanda  

Woodpeckers – Noela and Suhayb  

 
Herons – Kestrels – Finn and Michael 

 
Kestrels –Finn and Michael   

Building Developments 

Robin met with the Camden team this week to discuss some big works 

to the school which hopefully will commence this Summer Holi-

days.  This will include window, heating and electric replacements, a 

new roof on the nursery and the development of the lower ground 

floor into a new Reception Learning space which will enable us to move 

Y1 to the ground floor.  All very exciting....lots more on this to fol-

low.  Just a heads up! 

Two Year Old Open Day World Religion Day 

Jemma and some children from each 

year group led an assembly on Mon-

day to present their learning from our 

recent RE Week.   This followed on 

from World Religion Day earlier this 

term.   We had visitors from Revered 

William Guilliford from St Mark's Church, Revered 

Marjorie Brown from St Mary's and Sh. Kibuka from 

Central London Mosque .   The children were very 

knowledgeable and our visitors commented on the 

children's knowledge and curiosity.  We could see 

lots of links between the different religions and the 

children at Primrose Hill are very clear that we are 

all the same but have different beliefs.   

Thank you Jemma for organising. 

Stay & Play 

Parents in KS1 and KS2 came to join the children this morning in soft 

start to play a Maths game. Thank you to all that could make it! 

mailto:admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk


Coming Up Next Term 

Monday 17th April       Easter Monday – School Closed 

Tues 18th April            INSET DAY – School Closed 

Weds 19th April       First Day of Summer Term 

Thurs 20th April          Happy Puzzle Maths Company in    

    All Day 

Fri 21st April               Happy Puzzle Maths Company in 

    All Day 

Mon 24th April            9am KS2 SATS Meeting  

Tues 25th April            Y5 to Crick Institute 

Thurs 27th April          Y5 to Crick Institute 

Mon 1st May                Bank Holiday – School Closed 

Thurs 4th May              2:45 Sex & Relationship Education 

      Workshop for Parents 

Mon 8th – Thurs 11th May Key Stage 2 SATS Wk 

Weds 17th May            London Fire Brigade Visit Y2 Y5 

Mon 22nd May             Kestrels Trip to Chessington 

                                 Corridor to Nature Day – more     

    info to follow 

Tues 23rd May             Herons Trip to Chessington 

Fri 26th May                 Last Day of Summer 1 

Mon 29th May to Fri 2nd June  Half Term 

Mon 5th June             INSET DAY – School Closed 

Tues 13th June             Key Stage 2 Sports Day –                            

    Parliament Fields 

19th June                      Y1 Phonics Screening Check 

Tues 27th June             Kestrels Lido Trip 

Weds 28th June           Herons Lido Trip 

Fri 30th June                Y3 Trip to Celtic Harmony 

3rd - 7th July                  Y6 School Journey 

Thurs 13th July             KS1 Singalong 

Weds 19th July            Y6 Production Haverstock Sch 

Fri 21st July               Last Day of Term 1:30 Finish 

Chickens 
Well the chicks out of the egg, it was Robins 

40th birthday on Tuesday, and what a birthday it 

was. 

The children threw him a surprise assembly, 

they sang so loudly we could hear them from the coop, he 

had cards, flowers, cake the whole  

shabang. The Camden New Journal even turned up. Our very own 

Robin Warren is nearly as famous as we are! 

Our birthday gig was a triumph, we bought the house down......literally. 

Madonna went the wrong way in the dance routine, knocking Cyndi flat 

on her beak, who made Kylie loose balance, she flapped so much her 

wing caught the power lead pulling it out of the socket and the bouncy 

castle collapsed WITH US IN IT! Fortunately Conor was on hand to 

recuse us. Apart from that it was perfect. 

Madonna is going to have intense dance training with Dean and Jordan 

over the holidays. 

What are you all doing for Easter?, we are very busy laying eggstra eggs 

for the Easter Bunny, apparently he paints them, hides them in gardens 

and you find them.  

We must dash we've got 16 more to lay by Friday. 

Have a happy holiday  

Madonna, Cyndi and Kylie. 

Easyfundraising.org.uk 
 

As you know we are really keen to get our very own floating class-

room. Every penny helps and with this in mind please check out the  

website  

https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/primhill/ 

The school makes money simply by you shopping at no extra cost to 

you. We need as many supporters as possible so tell your friends and 

family. Let us see if we can be the most profitable school! 

Attendance & Punctuality 

Well done everyone - overall the school’s  

attendance is 95.61!! 
Next term we will be expecting all classes to have weekly      

attendance over 96% and no more than 5 lates in a week!  

All children will get a sticker or attendance prize after half term 

and children who had 100% will get a super prize!   

Remember, all children who have 100% will be put in a drawer 

to win a bike at the end of the year!!  

 

This week was our lowest attendance– we all need a restful 

holiday to recharge!  

 

 

The Barge 

Things have been going on behind the scenes regarding the 

barge; it is certainly not forgotten.   Most of you will remem-

ber this bright idea from 18 months ago and the plan to pur-

chase a canal barge which would become Primrose Hill Pri-

mary School's floating classroom.   This has proved more 

complex than originally thought, but after lots of wrangling 

and discussions with the Canal & River Trust, a mooring was 

agreed in principle.   Now we have to do all sorts of things 

with surveyors, nautical folk, electrical people and conserva-

tionists to tick all the boxes.  Therefore we have given our-

selves a target of Spring 2018 to have everything complete 

and in place.   The sponsored bounce was the first of many 

fundraising ideas led by Tania and our new School Business 

Manager - Irene Mitchell.  More info to come next term. 
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